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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
Wednesday, July 31 st  2013 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Grief has no  timeline.  



AGENDA 
 

RIDGE MEADOWS HOSPICE SOCIETY 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

Wednesday, July 31st, 2013 
 

Wesbrooke Seniors Living  
12000 190A Street 
Pitt Meadows, BC 

 
 

·  WELCOME 
 

·  INTRODUCTIONS 
 

·  CALL TO ORDER 
 

·  APPROVAL OF MINUTES  June 27, 2012 
·  REPORTS 
 -   Treasurer 
 -   Executive Director/President 
 
·  ELECTION 
-     Number of positions open for election (2) 
 
- Election 
 
- Results 
 
·  ADJOURNMENT 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



President and Executive Director’s Report  
 
Dear Hospice Society Members, Volunteers, Supporters, Sponsors and Staff. 
 
We are looking back at the past year and thinking of all the people who we have come in contact with during 
this time, loved ones, friends, colleagues, neighbours.  The support services that the Hospice Society provides, 
extends further than our Palliative and Grief programs, to many of us; Hospice is part of our daily lives, much 
like our relationships.   
 
In meeting each other to plan, implement and run our support services in the community, by volunteering at the 
Thrift Store, as a Director on our Board, or volunteering to help set up and run our fundraising events gives 
many of us an added sense of purpose and meaning in our lives.  What it also does is bring people together 
forging great relationships and community bonds that will last a lifetime.   
 
There have been a number of changes during this past year including; saying farewell to Laura Cherrille and 
welcoming Mark Vosper as Executive Director.  Saying farewell to Kristina Murray and welcoming Juliana 
Cedanna as Fundraising/Special Events Coordinator.  Saying farewell to our old office and moving to a more 
suitable location on 119th Avenue in Maple Ridge. 
 
The focus most recently has been to update the community as to who we are and what we do as a society.  We 
have produced a presentation that we have started delivering to all service groups, both local councils, and as 
many other business organisations in the two communities that will host us.  The purpose mainly is to dispel 
some myths such as ‘we are part of the Hospital Foundation’ or ‘We are part of Fraser Health’.  There are many 
local groups who still think of us as part of a large organisation rather than the independent local community 
charity that we are.  The presentation road show will also provide the best platform for us to highlight our 
services. 
 
We would sincerely like to recognize and thank all of our staff, volunteers and the board of directors for their 
hard work, dedication to the cause, and commitment that you all contribute so eagerly and freely to fulfill our 
mission at the Ridge Meadows Hospice Society.  You all play a crucial role in providing the invaluable hospice 
support services that we offer to any individual who resides in either Pitt Meadows or Maple Ridge, Thank You 
all so very much. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lindsay Norcross presenting a cheque from Scotiabank   Julie of the RM Quilters Guild donated 6   
         quilts to the Children’s support program 
 Also, a heart-felt thank you goes out to our many community sponsors, organizations and individuals that have 
supported the society throughout this past year.  This support has not only come in the form of much needed 
cash donations and gifts in kind, but also by you adding your respected community name to our cause and 
support services.   
    
In April we attended the 2012 Business Excellence Awards to receive a certificate in recognition of our 
nomination in the Non-Profit Organization category.   



 

REVENUE -April 1, 2012 - March 31, 2013

Donations

Grants

Fees

Fundraising

other income

Thrift Store

Donations

Grants

Fees

Fundraising

other income

Thrift Store

 
 
 
 

EXPENSES April 1, 12 - March 31, 13

Administrative 

Fund Raising

Grief Support

Visiting Volunteers

Thrift Store
Administrative 

Fund Raising

Grief Support

Visiting Volunteers

Thrift Store

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Palliative and Bereavement Support, Various training and educational seminars were offered to 
volunteers throughout the year.   
 
Our palliative support coordinator, Lindsey Willis facilitated two, 30 hour training sessions for visiting 
volunteers this year, one in the fall and the second in late winter.  A warm welcome goes out to the 21 new 
volunteers. 
A grant from the Ridge Meadows Hospital Foundation allowed Lindsey to spearhead a new support group for 
caregivers.  Caregivers of patients in Mckenney Creek Hospice Residence, or caregivers in the community, have 
been invited to attend this group once a week.  Volunteers have received training to facilitate this group. 



 
The Bereavement Support services offered this year were many.  The 8 week support group was held 3 times, 
Time to Heal support groups were offered in May and again in September, the Walking Group began in April 
and went until the weather turned in October.  It should be noted that all of these support groups are facilitated 
by volunteers who have taken the facilitators training.   
 
In September we partner with Alouette Addictions and co-facilitated a six week support group for clients with 
Complex Grief.   
 
Lindsey and Susanne facilitated a 6 week Children’s support group in February, so as you can see both 
programs have been very busy this year 
 
 
Thrift Store  
 
The thrift store is thriving thanks to the great team of dedicated staff and volunteers, who continually enhance 
the store’s image, make careful selections of marketable items, and arrange imaginative sale days to promote 
store items.  
The store is very well supported by many loyal customers and volunteers who make frequent purchases to 
support the Hospice Society programs, and of course to secure themselves a great item at a bargain price. 
The store could not operate without its many volunteers, all of who take on different duties to make sure 
everything goes smoothly.  Things constantly change in the store; we even have a boutique section now 
featuring brand name items that have been donated. 

2nd Anniversary at the store 
 

 
 
 
              Lindsay Norcross 
               Kristina Murray at 
                Hot Dog stand.  
                
               
               
               
     
Creative displays put together by the staff 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
          
Father’s Day    Vistas Run        Volunteers making sure all   
         the clothing gets a price tag. 
 
 
 
 



      
 

3 Year History 
Visiting Volunteer Programs 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

There is a formula that Fraser Health Authority uses to determine how many full time staff would be needed to 
fill the hours that volunteers provide.  For our visiting volunteers they would need to hire 3.05 full time staff. 

 
 

3 Year History 
Bereavement Support Programs 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The equivalent for the bereavement volunteers would be .58 full time staff. 
 
 

3 Year History 
Thrift Store Volunteer 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The equivalent for thrift store volunteers would be 3.97 full time staff. 
 
This year our board of directors volunteered a total of 782 hours.  This would be the equivalent of .40 full time 
staff. 
 
Our “Friends of Hospice” volunteered over 220 hours at special events.  This is the equivalent of.11 full time 
staff. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Apr.1,  10  –  Apr.1,  11  –  Apr.1,  12  –   

Volunteer  Services Mar.  31, 11  Mar.  31,12  Mar.  31,13   
Volunteers assigned or 
available 55  67  82   

                                Total  Referrals    171  135  154   
Total  Volunteer  Hours 3865.5   5687  5955   

 Apr.1,  10  –  Apr.1,  11  –  Apr.1,  12  –   

Bereavement Support Services Mar.  31, 11  Mar.  31,12  Mar.  31,13   
Volunteers assigned or 
available 22  26  21   

                                Total  Referrals   73  97  93   

Total  Volunteer  Hours 947  1124  1123   

 Apr.1,  10  –  Apr.1,  11  –  Apr. 1, 12   

Thrift Store Volunteers Mar.  31,11  Mar.  31,12  Mar. 31, 13   
Volunteers assigned or 
available 59  61  53   

Total Volunteer Hours 6525  7580  7735   



 
 
 
Special Events 
 
Over the past year various fundraising events were hosted by the society.  The 3rd annual Evening of Romance 
was well attended. The 15th annual Vistas Run moved its date to Mother’s Day, which allowed us to honor the 
mother’s at the event with many prize give aways, we also offered a new 4k family walk to Vistas that is stroller 
and pet friendly.   

In September we held the 4th Hoe Down for Hospice which was a great success.  Our 3rd fashion show, 
featuring clothes and accessories from the thrift store was a sell out and we had 4 male models this time.  Not to 
forget the weekly meat draws that are held every Saturday at the Jolly Coachman Pub.  Our gift wrapping booth 
in Haney Place the last week prior to Christmas was also very popular.  
 
These events are only made possible with the support of our fantastic and most generous volunteers, who donate 
so much of their time and energy to help support the Ridge Meadows Hospice Society.. 
 
Thank you to each and every volunteer with the society.  

 
The models at our Fashion Show 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

15th Annual Vistas Run 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Volunteer appreciation: 
 
Twice a year, Hospice Society staff like to formally acknowledge our volunteers.  At Christmas time we invite 
the volunteers to a dinner were they can visit with the other volunteers in different areas of the society.  During 
National Volunteer week in March, we organize another get together with good food, fun games and prizes, just 
a good time. 
 

Christmas Volunteer Appreciation Evening 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Volunteer Appreciation Week  March 2013 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Mark Vosper, Executive Director, 
Norma Parker, Board of Director’s President. 


